

NEWS

Dear Parents and Carers,

What a fantastic first half to the Summer Term—well done to all our children!

Thank you for supporting us at the family jubilee picnic, we hope you enjoyed it as much as we did, it was wonderful to see so many Parents and Carers joining us in school to celebrate this momentous occasion.

Congratulations to our Year 2 children who have completed their SAT tests this week. They have done very well and we are hoping for the best results Primet Primary school have ever achieved. This improvement is down to the hard work from the children and the excellent efforts from the staff, Miss Richards and Mrs Hugill in Year 2, and their high expectations. These results will be shared on the website once we have them. School has been very calm this week in all the classes as the children in every class want to do their very best. It is a credit to our families, children and staff here at Primet that this ethos pervades around the school.

All the other year groups will be doing their assessments after the half term holidays.

Year 4 had a brilliant day of fun on Wednesday when we were joined by Heritage Learning who delivered a music workshop in the hall, it was awesome to see the children making music and enjoying themselves. Chris and David were very impressed with the enthusiasm of our children and said they can't wait to visit us again soon.

The rugby team from Y5 also had a great competition this week and thanks to Miss Dark for organising this event.

And finally, we would all like to wish Mrs Witts all the best on her final day at school as she moves onto a new school in Peterborough. Mrs Witts has been integral for the improvement this school has made over the years and we will all miss her smile and enthusiasm for everything and everybody here at Primet. She will be very much missed. Miss Ellison has now taken over this role and please say hello if you come into the office.

Have a lovely half term holiday and school reopens on Monday 6th June 2022. Remember if you need anything please make sure you get in touch. All the best,



Christopher Holmes, Head teacher

Pendle Family Zone Platinum Jubilee Celebration

Free events for families are taking place throughout Pendle next week. Events for families with children of any age will take place 10am to 2pm each day.

Events will take place as follows: Monday Valley Gardens, B'dswick Tuesday Victoria Park, Nelson Wednesday Alkincoats Park, Colne

Visit: https://www.facebook.com/pendlefamilyzone for more details.

PTA Events:

Next PTA meeting Monday 13th June at 3.30pm





EYFS September 2022 new intake:

Tuesday 7th June at 4pm: Welcome meeting for new Parents.

Thursday 23rd and Monday 27th June 9.30am to 11am Stay and Play

Thursday 30th June 9.30



NEWS

PTA Event—Colne Gala

The PTA have arranged a float for school for the Colne Gala on Saturday 18th June.

Come along and support school!

Children will need to be accompanied by an adult. If you need any further information, please speak to a member of the PTA on the yard or ask at the



PTA Summer Fair

The PTA have started organising the Summer Fair which will take place after school on Friday 24th June. If you are able to help out, please contact a member of the PTA on the yard or ask at the office. There are lots of opportunities to get involved in

this fun event which raises money to support activities in school.



Y6 Residential

Y6 Residential will take place 4th July-6th July 2022. Full payment should now have been made. If you are having problems with payment please contact the office.



Footwear in school

Please ensure your child has appropriate footwear in school. Studded football boots cannot be worn in school as they will damage the floors.





Lost Property

Please ensure that all your child's belongings have their name on.

Certificate & Award Winners

20th May 2022

Year R: Mujtaba Syed, Zarrah, Robert Year 1: Jayden, Zachary, Sukayna Year 2: Luke, Sharnie, All of Year 2

Year 3: Rayyan, Emy, Jing Year 4: Harley, Olivia Year 5: Barir, Sana

Year 6: Maya, Emily, Asher

27th May 2022

Year R: Arbaz, Usmaan, Amalia Year 1: Leighlan, Hafsa, Lily Year 2: Aliza, April, Luke Year 3: Klay, Saira, Zinah Year 4: Esha'al, Usman, Khloe Year 5: Hasnain, Aliza, Ioshua Year 6: Jasmine, Bilal, Zoya



Dates for your Diary

Monday 6th June 8.35am—return to school after half term

from 7th June 2022—Y1 Phonics checks
Weds 8th June 2022—Y4 Times Table Test
w/c 13th June—Y1, Y3, Y4, Y5 Assessment Week
Saturday 18th June—Colne Gala
w/c 20th June 2022—Bikeability for Y6
Friday 24th June—Summer Fair
Thursday 30th June—Transition day in school
Friday 1st July—Sports Day
Monday 18th July—Primets got talent
Wednesday 20th July—1.15pm Leavers Assembly
Thursday 21st July—Break up for holidays